MEMORANDUM

To:



All Track and Field Coaches and support personnel

From:


Capital Region Track and Field Coordinator-Donna Dugan-Halifax West High School  dduggan@hrsb.ns.ca
Re:



2014 Track and Field Season Information

Sites:


NSSAF Capital Districts and Capital Regional - Beazley Field, Dartmouth 

NSSAF Provincials - CBU Field, Sydney

Dates of Meets:


City District Meet-May 20/21 (rain date May 26)

County District Meet-May 22/23 (rain date May 26)

Capital Regional Meet- May 28/29 (rain date May 30)

NSSAF Provincial Meet June 6/7
Start Times Capital Region:  

9:30am – morning coaches meetings, 10:00am - events begin
Entry Fees: 

Fees should be paid at the end of the 1st day, or mid-morning on the 2nd day. Cheques are made payable to: Metro High School Athletic Association and cover costs for security, timing, computers, printers, rentals, toilets and equipment like shells, guns, measuring tapes and some snacks for our hard working officials.
District Fees: $5.00 per competitor + a $20.00 school entry fee to a max of $300 per school

Regional Fees: $4.00 per competitor plus a $15.00 team entry fee up to a maximum of $300 per school
Provincial Fees: Billed to each school by NSSAF following the provincial meet

$5.

Registration/Meet information

We will be using Trackie.com as the key source of information for the meets this year.  Registration, results, schedules and entrant lists will be available at all times on this site.  While the NSSAF site will have results post event and some of the provincial information, Trackie.com is the direction we are headed in most regions. As always each school coach will be responsible for completing their own entries and meeting deadlines. Entry procedure can be found on a separate document.

PLEASE BE SURE TO REGISTER FOR THE CORRECT DISTRICT MEET.
Advancement

From Districts to Regionals 

Top 8 athletes in individual events and top 4 relay teams advance to regionals (with exception of wheelchair 35m). Any of these athletes who are unable to compete should notify the results manager at the meet or at the latest via email by Monday May 26th at 4pm. At that point we will replace the athlete with the next best-placed athlete and notify the coaches. Note that no replacements will be made after Monday at 4pm.

From Regionals to Provincials

Top 4 athletes and relay teams in all events at Regionals advance to Provincials (wheelchair 35m does not advance to provincials). 5th place will be listed as an alternate in the provincial program. No athletes beyond 5th will be able to compete at Provincials regardless of the number of athletes who do not show at Provincials. 5th place athletes can only compete at Provincials if an athlete from their region does not show by final call of the event. They cannot fill in for a no-show from another region.
Special Athletes 

Special Athletes and the trademarked name Special Olympians are by definition those with “Intellectual Disabilities”. We do not know your students so leave it to schools to decide who should compete in this category.  We will be holding the 100m, shot put and long jump events for Special Athletes again this year. Special Athletes will be split into four divisions; Junior High Girls, Junior High Boys, Senior High Girls and Senior High Boys. They will have the same opportunity to advance to the Regional and Provincial Championships as all other athletes and must follow the same qualification rules. Please ensure that these athletes have supervision provided (EPA’s). Wheelchair 35m is only a demonstration event at district and regional events here in Capital and is not part of the NSSAF program of events. 

Supervision

To ensure the safety and good behavior of the all athletes when they are not competing, schools should provide an additional teacher or parent to act as a chaperone of the team area. Please do not allow your students to bring footballs, soccer balls, or other athletic equipment to the meet as it usually ends up on the track or infield during the event. We understand it is difficult to monitor all behavior, but please help us create a positive environment at the meet and provide support for your athletes.

Officiating

In order for the meet to run safely and efficiently, all schools will be assigned an event to officiate or other duties to complete. With school budgets as they are, we have noted a decline in the number of teachers/adults who are coming with schools so please communicate with your administration and ensure you have enough sub time to provide the helpers needed. If this is not possible, please communicate with your parents and see if they can help. Also, ensure the person(s) representing your school is familiar with the rules for that event or the role they are assigned. They also need to realize that they may indeed be on site with little break throughout the day and that it is also necessary that each school supply several students to assist the official at the event to rake, retrieve, mark or simply help out. We require that every field event have 2 capable adults present at all times and at least 2 student helpers. 

Athlete Safety/Facilities

There is very little protection from the weather on site, so please make sure your athletes dress properly and bring tarps and tents to protect themselves from the elements. As we have seen, we may even have to hold the meet in cold and wet conditions and students need to be prepared for this. Suggest that they bring toques, mitts, waterproof gear and full foot coverage. Porta-potties, a canteen and athletic therapists (for athletic related injuries only, not first–aid) will once again be available on site.  Also, garbage bags are available in “the shack” so that at the end of the day your team can clean up before they depart.  Also, we remind schools to bring their own first aid kit and to be sure that they are legally parked on site. 

Rules

See the separate document for the district and regional meet rules.  They differ slightly at times. 

Thank you for your involvement and all the hard work you put into Track and Field! We do appreciate it we say it every year but we honestly cannot do it without you!
   Sincerely,

   Donna Duggan-Track and Field Coordinator
